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Dear Residents,

I want to take this opportunity to thank all the wonderful, caring and helpful residents. 

Many of you do so much for our community and for your neighbors.  If you see something that you know isn’t right, please report it to Paulette or me so we can address it to keep you safe. Your well-being is our #1 priority.

Updates

-There will be an arborist at Stern Village to take down trees and prune during the beginning of this month. 

-The bulbs in several pole lights have been replaced.

-The Town will go out to bid for our Heat Pumps this month. This is a process and we should have them sometime in the early spring of 2017.

We are always looking at making improvements in the realm of need and affordability.

Congratulations to Deborah Dowd – Tenant Commissioner for the THA
I am extremely excited and privileged to work with Deb. She is one of the kindest people I know and she brings a wealth of experience to this position.  She will certainly be an asset to the THA. 

New Residents

Please join me in welcoming our new residents to Stern Village. We will have 10 new residents moving in between now and February 1, 2017. 

Snow

If the forecast calls for snow, YOU MUST TAKE ALL ITEMS OFF YOUR PORCH. 

THIS IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY!  

Our maintenance workers use a small plow to remove the snow from the porches. Having items in their way will slow them down and make it harder for them to clear your porches. The maintenance workers will throw any items left on the porch in the snow! 

Please be smart this winter and dress appropriately.  Wear boot or shoes made for the snow. DO NOT GO OUTSIDE IF IT IS ICY!  HAVE PATIENCE, THE MAINTANENANCE MEN WILL CLEAR THE ICE AND SNOW.
During this holiday season, I urge you to practice random acts of kindness and lend a helping hand to those who need it. Please be mindful of residents that need parking spots close to their units by having your aides and visitors park in front of the congregate, towards the dumpster. 

Please stop by my office anytime. I always enjoy chatting with you.

Be safe and stay warm.

Regards,

Harriet

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

The First Stern Village Resident 

Association Meeting

Tuesday, December 6, 2016

10:00 am

Community Room
Stern Village Residents’ Holiday Party

Friday, December 9, 2016
12NOON – 4:00 pm

Community Room

PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND INDICATE FOOD, DESSERTS OR BEVERAGES YOU WILL BE BRINGING TO THE PARTY
Harriet’s Tuesday Tea

Tuesday, December 13, 2016

10:00 am

Community Room

Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting

Wednesday, December 28, 2016

4:00 pm

Community Room

THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW
NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

Community Room – 8:30 am -11:30 am (Monday)  

Congregate Building – 11:30 am - 3:00 pm (Monday)
FOOD & HOUSEHOLD ITEMS PICK-UP

Stern Village residents can schedule an appt. with Jennifer Gillis/ Trumbull Social Services at 203-452-5198 to pick up food & household items once a month. You must show proof of ID.
The THA has some food pantry items that have been donated by Stern Village residents for Stern Village residents who may need a little extra help. Any resident can call Heather at 

203-261-5740, extension 2.
CARING COMMITTEE

If you know of a resident who is ill or in the hospital, call Heather at 203-261-5740, ext. 1.

COMMUNITY ROOM

The Community Room is open until 7:00 pm, daily. Please keep the Community Room neat and clean.
BEAUTY SALON - Located in the Village
Sheila: 203-913-3798

Tuesdays & Wednesdays

11:00 am – 2:00 pm
Betty: 203-234-2354

10:00 am – 2:00 pm Fridays by appointment only

TRUMBULL SENIOR CENTER MEMBERSHIP & TRANSPORTATION

The center currently provides transportation to Members age 55 and older (disabled and seniors) with rides for medical appointments. Senior Center Membership Applications can be obtained in the Community Room and at the Congregate. Reservations are available Monday-Friday, 8:30 am - 3:00 pm. Reservations should be made in advance.

FREE BUS SERVICE - GBT ACCESS BUS
Tuesdays: 8:00 am – 1:00 pm

Thursdays: 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm

Saturdays: 11:00 am – 2:00 pm

The bus will go to Price Rite in Bridgeport and Trumbull Shopping Park in Trumbull.

MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS
· For residents under 55 years of age. THA staff will follow same procedures.

· Medical appointments must be made for Tuesdays or Thursdays during the times stated above.
-Residents 55+ years old will need to join and contact the Senior Center for any medical appointments. Applications for the Senior Center membership are in the Community Room.
-Residents going to Bridge House can use the bus on Tuesdays but must return at Noon.

Important Information

-Medical appointments must be made for Tuesdays or Thursdays within the time slots.
-Pick-ups and Drop-offs will be at the Community Room and Congregate, only.
-The bus service is at your disposal within the above bus schedule time-frames to go shopping, visit a friend, go to the mall, the movies, and wherever else you would like to go.

-Residents that work may call the GBT to make a reservation at 203-579-7777, extension 1. 
WINTER & YOUR PORCHES

It is that time of year again! Please remove anything on your porches for the winter to make it easier for Maintenance to clear the snow and ice. 

Tables and chairs can be placed on the sides of your units and covered with a tarp. We appreciate your cooperation!
MONTHLY ACTIVITIES
Garden Therapy Club
Topic: Table Arrangements with Live Flowers
Thursday, December 1, 2016

1:00 pm
Community Room

PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM - 12 RESIDENTS ONLY
Arts & Crafts with Allison
Monday, December 5, 2016

10:30 am

Congregate Crafts Room-2nd Floor
Stern Village Resident Association
FIRST MEETING

Tuesday, December 6, 2016

10:00 am

Community Room

WellCare Open Table Discussion

Tuesday, December 6, 2016
11:30 am
Community Room
All WellCare questions answered
Musical Entertainment with Patsy Shore

Tuesday, December 6, 2016

2:00 pm
Congregate Dining Room
Trumbull Health Department
Topic: Food Safety
Wednesday, December 7, 2016

11:00 am

Community Room

Stern Village Residents’ Holiday Party

Friday, December 9, 2016
12NOON – 4:00 pm
Community Room
PLEASE SIGN UP IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND INDICATE FOOD, DESSERTS OR BEVERAGES YOU WILL BE BRINGING TO THE PARTY
Arts & Crafts with Allison

Monday, December 12, 2016

10:30 am

Congregate Crafts Room-2nd Floor
Holiday Choral Presentation 
Trumbull High School Choir

Wednesday, December 14, 2016

2:00 pm

Community Room

Saturday Bingo

Hosted by the Men’s Auxiliary from St. Theresa’s RC Church

Saturday, December 17, 2016

2:00 pm

Congregate Dining Room

Holiday Musical Entertainment with 
Tony Castle
Thursday, December 22, 2016

2:00 pm
Congregate Dining Room
Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting

Wednesday, December 28, 2016

4:00 pm

Community Room
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WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
Monday 

Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday

Chair Exercise with Romy-10:30 am in the   Congregate TV Room

Pinochle-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room

Pokeno-2:00 pm in Congregate Crafts Room

(2nd floor)
Wednesday 

Adult Coloring-10:00 am in the Community Room

Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building

Thursday

Knitting–10:00 am in the Community Room 

Chair Exercise with Romy-10:30 am in the   Congregate TV Room

Pokeno-3:00 pm - 5:00 pm in the Community Room
Game Night- 6:00 pm in the Community Room
Friday 

Mass-1:30 pm Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month

Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building

Movie Night- 6:00 pm in the Community Room
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FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE
A special thank you to the following individuals for their generosity:
Thank you to Carla Rozarie for collating and stapling the November newsletter.

Thank you to Joe Fiore for all his help!

Thank you to Gloria Lanham for bringing in milk for the residents.
Thank you to Jed for helping to set up for the Congregate musical entertainment.
Thank you to John Vogele for helping to deliver the November Newsletter.
Thank you to Joe Fiore, Gus Aquino and Ray Strashart for helping Paulette on Bread Day.

Thank you to Kim Pietrorazio from TOVAH, Inc. for her assistance and coordination with THA Election Day on November 15, 2016, for the Stern Village Resident's Association and THA Commissioner.

Thank you to Lisa Vane and Rose Mannino of Home Instead Senior Care for the Wheel of Fortune Program.

Thank you to Helen Wong from WellCare for the informative presentation.

Thank you to the CES students and coaches for delivering bagels, helping to deliver the November newsletter and decorating the Community Room Christmas Tree.
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TIPS FOR STAYING WARM AND SAVING ENERGY IN THE WINTER

1. Warm yourself first
It's easier to change your body temperature than room temperature. Instead of turning up the heat, put on another layer of clothing.
2. Wear a hat
You will lose heat from any surface that's exposed. So put on your hat, even if you're inside.
3. Dress your windows up in warmer clothes
Replace thin curtains with heavier wool or fleece drapes in the winter. But be sure to open them on sunny days for free heat.

4. Go ahead, bake all day
Using your oven will heat up the unit. Make your meals there instead of the microwave.
5. Layer your covers 
Fluffy blankets should be closer to your skin. Thin, dense blankets should be on top to prevent convective heat loss. Bonus tip: Don't put your bed directly against an exterior wall. You'll be warmer if you leave a little space
6. Have a hot beverage
Drinking something warm raises your core body temperature.

7. Break out the hot water bottle
Skip the electric blanket, which will jack up your electric bill, in favor of a more low-tech bed warmer: the hot water bottle. If you don’t want to run to the drug store to buy one, you can also heat up a package of dried beans or rice in the microwave for a minute, wrap it in a pillowcase, and slide it between your sheets for a few hours of warmth.
8. Cover your floors
Cover any bare floors with rugs this winter, and you’ll be walking warmer all season.
9. Get a move on
Physical activity raises your heart rate, gets your blood pumping, and raises your core temperature. Go for a walk, or do some jumping jacks. Moving around in a confined space will warm you up in no time.
10. Get steamy
Humid air feels warmer than dry air, so keep your humidifier running throughout the day during the winter. You can also add a little humidity to your home by showering with the bathroom door open and letting your clothes air dry—every little bit helps.
TRUMBULL CITIZENS ALERT
The Trumbull Citizen Alert is a non-emergency alert system that will notify Trumbull residents of urgent situations, such as:

-Severe weather

-Fires

-Floods

-Unexpected road closures

-Evacuations (Buildings, neighborhoods)

You can also register your family and loved ones that may live out of town or state so that they are aware as well.

Contact Kaitlin Peterson at the Trumbull Senior Center at 203-452-5199, or email her at:

kpeterson@trumbull-ct.gov.

FILE OF LIFE

File of Life is a wallet-sized pouch that can keep a record of any allergies, medications used, emergency contact information, and doctor’s information.

Contact Kaitlin Peterson at the Trumbull Senior Center at 203-452-5199, or email her at:

kpeterson@trumbull-ct.gov or call the Trumbull EMS at 203-452-5146. 

Home visits are also available.
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